
 
 

 
ELECTRONIC SERVICE VIA EMAIL  
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
 
Jorge Gordillo 
Vice President - EHS 
Conagra Brands Inc. 
9 Conagra Drive, M.S. 9-240 
Omaha, NE 68102 
jorge.gordillo@conagra.com 
 
Re: Birds Eye Foods, LLC, Waseca, MN (n/k/a Conagra Brands, Inc.), Waseca, Minnesota 

Consent Agreement and Final Order  
Docket Nos. CERCLA-05-2018-0005 and EPCRA-05-2018,0009 

 
Dear Mr. Gordillo: 
 
The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency received and reviewed the Supplemental Environmental 
Project (SEP) Completion Report, dated February 27, 2025. Based on the terms of the Consent 
Agreement and Final Order (CAFO) and the information that you have provided, EPA accepts the SEP 
Completion Report. Birds Eye Foods, LLC, Waseca, MN (n/k/a Conagra Brands, Inc.), has completed the 
SEP and the SEP Completion Report as per the terms of the CAFO. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns about this matter, please contact Christopher Tougeron at (312) 
886-1995. If you have any legal questions, please contact Jeffery Trevino, Attorney-Advisor, Office of 
Regional Counsel, at (312) 886-6729. Thank you for your assistance in resolving this matter. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

 
Michael E. Hans, Chief 
Chemical Emergency Preparedness  

         and Prevention Section 
 
 
cc:  Jeffery Trevino, Attorney-Advisor, ORC, USEPA Region 5   
    Christopher Tougeron, EPCRA Inspector, CEPPS, USEPA Region 5   
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